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Product Change Notice 

（Replacement of AKMSPK170921B due to Additional Change） 
 

Regarding Product Change Notice AKMSPK170921B issued by AKM Semiconductor, Inc., dated on 

September 21, 2017 and revised on November 30, 2017, we regret to inform that we have to request for 

approval of additional change due to unexpected issue of our material supplier. The revised transition 

schedule is shown below. We deeply apologize for the inconvenience and appreciate your understanding 

and approval accordingly.  

. 
 

Products Affected 5 items in VSOP-28 package assembled by Kato Electronic 

   AK2307LV, AK2307, AK4396VF, AK5384VF and AK5385BVF 

 

Changes 1. Production site (assembly process) and its related change, due to shutdown of the 

current line. 

2. Lead frame supplier change due to business termination of existing supplier. 

 

Summary of the change (VSOP-28)  

Items Current After 

Assembly Site 

KATOH Electric Co., Ltd. KATOH Electric Co., Ltd. 

6392 Kamiyoshida, Fujiyoshida-

si, Yamanashi 403-0005 

6-11-1 Shirakashidai, Rifu-

cho,Miyagi-gun, Miyagi 981-0134 

Yamanashi Factory Rifu Factory 

Equipment 
Existing equipment  

of Yamanashi Plant 

Part of equipment is transferred to 

Rifu Plant 

Package Outlook No change 

Package Dimension No change 

Package Materials No change 

Process of manufacture No change 

Operator Change 

Lead Frame Manufacturer (*) Change (no change with material and specification) 

  (*) New lead frame manufacturer is AKM’s existing approved vendor for other products. 

 



 

 

 

Schedule 

By January 31, 2020 Customer to provide forecast of LTB quantity of current part (if necessary) 

December 31, 2019 Termination of the production at the current site 

Mid-April, 2020    Completion of the electric characteristic test  

Sample available 

September 30, 2020    Completion of the reliability test 

By October 31, 2020    Customer’s approval of new process 

November, 2020      Shipment start of changed product 

 

Additional Notice 

The number of the lead frame is limited due to unexpected sudden change as described above. However, 

we have secured material for the next 12 months based on the latest forecast information from the 

customer. If there is any change with your demand, please let us know as soon as possible. 
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